County Councillors Report to Templeton Community Council Thursday 20th October 2022

[bookmark: _GoBack]30mph signs re-sited
Following the error in siting one of the signs immediately in front of a telegraph post, contravening signage regulations, the signs have now been move further back within the 30 limit.
Question to PCC Full Council
Below is the question that Members of TCC asked me to put to the Meeting of Pembrokeshire County Council on 13th October.
It’s been brought to my attention that Bluestone Resort is no longer allowing local people to access the Blue Lagoon Water Centre and has limited the use of the pool to those staying at Bluestone only.  I recollect that when granted planning permission, the owner went to great lengths to assure decision makers and Pembrokeshire people that the pool would be open to non-residents.  On the back of this assurance, public funding into swimming opportunities in the east of the county were reduced.  Was this item covered in the original section 106?  Now with local people being excluded from this facility, can I ask if Bluestone Resort Ltd could be requested to make up this deficiency with a financial contribution to enhance other swimming facilities in the local area?
Responses – in 2 parts from both the Cabinet Member for Planning and from the Cabinet Member for Leisure
There are no requirements within the S.106 agreements or planning permissions that require the Blue Lagoon to be open to non-residents as such. Limiting the use to residents only does not breach any planning control.                                                                                                                                                                                                      The matter of swimming provision – members will already be aware that we are committed to reviewing swimming provision in the south-east of the County as a result of a report in response to the Notice of Motion recently submitted regarding Tenby Pool.                                                                             We will want to consider the implications of Bluestones decision to remove access to this facility by non-residents and its future impact on swimming provision in Tenby and the wider south-east area.
 

